
Minutes of the Meeting of Littleton Parish Council held on Monday 25 January 2010 at Chester Rugby Club, Hare Lane, Littleton.

PRESENT: Parish Councillor Hilary Davies (in the Chair) and Parish Councillors
                   John Lyon, Sheila Cowell and Anne Stockdale 
IN ATTENDANCE:  Mr C Morley and Cllr Stuart Parker 
10/01  APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Edward Kirk and David Brodie 
10/02  MEMBERSHIP OF THE PARISH COUNCIL
Members reflected on the sad loss of Councillor Barrie Gilliatt and the contribution he had made to the work of the Parish Council.

The Clerk outlined the process that would now occur as a Casual Vacancy was declared.

RESOLVED:  that Councillor Hilary Davies continue as Acting Chairman until the 

                       Annual General Meeting in May.

Action:  Clerk to initiate Casual Vacancy procedure
10/03  PUBLIC SPEAKING TIME
Mr C Morley asked if there had been any progress made in relation to his query about the use of the Parish Field by the Rugby Club.  The Clerk reported he had raised the issue with the Rugby Club, indicating they would have to apply for planning permission for change of use if they wished to continue using the agricultural field for practice at the current level.  There had been no response so far.

10/04  MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING
RESOLVED:  that the Minutes of the Meeting held on 7 December 2009 be 
                       confirmed as a correct record subject to 09/88
                       stating 25 January 2009
10/05  MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

1) Parish Council Land Adjacent to Vet – it was noted that the tidying up of this area had still to be done – plans to do so thwarted by the weather.  The Clerk  confirmed that he would dispose of the rubbish to the local tip.

     Action:  Clerk to canvas Members for dates to carry out the work 

2)  Stamford Court/Broadmead – Grit Bins – the Clerk recounted recent conversations with the CW&C Highways office which had produced mixed messages in relation to whether grit would be provided for the bins in that locality.  Councillor Stuart Parker had also been dealing with this, pointing out the authority had an obligation to do so.


Action:  Clerk to check bins to see when they were filled and, if necessary, liaise with Cllr Parker
3)  The Stump – the Clerk reported that he had located a second contractor to remove the unsightly stump adjacent to the Vicars Cross memorial and was awaiting an estimate for the work.

Action:  Clerk to refer estimate to Chairman when received so that work can be authorised
10/06  A51 TARVIN ROAD/ROAD ISSUES
1) Bus Shelter Lighting – the Clerk reported that he had yet again contacted the Highways Officer pointing out that there still remained one bus shelter that was unlit.
Action:  Clerk to monitor situation and, if necessary, press CWAC for action
10/07  PLANNING APPLICATIONS
1)  09/11629/FUL – The Cottage, Little Heath Road – Two Storey Side and Rear Extensions and Detached Double Garage
It was noted that the work proposed was extensive on a plot of land that was much higher than the property to its right.  However, there were no windows from the right hand side property looking onto the development site.  This was a big development – almost doubling the footprint.  There was also a large open shed which would remain according to the plans and it would be useful to know what the applicant was intending to do with this.  The Parish Council felt that it may be appropriate for a condition to be included in any permission granted that would prevent the site being overdeveloped.
2)  09/11789/FUL – Primulas, Fir Tree Lane – First Floor Extension

The Parish Council agreed that the application could be supported, the only possible issue being the light impact the extension will have on the first floor room of the adjacent property, Dawn Cottage.  It was noted that subsequent to the Parish Council’s observations being submitted the application was approved.
3)  Littleton Hall Farm – it was noted that no planning application had yet been submitted to the planning authority.
10/08  PARISH COUNCIL PRECEPT/FINANCES
The Clerk presented his customary report on the finances of the Parish Council and tabled a document that indicated that income for the ensuing year would be approximately £2,400 against a likely expenditure of £3,400. 
RESOLVED:  that 
 i)  the report of the Clerk be received
                       
ii)  the Parish Council request a Precept of £3,000 for the 


     forthcoming year

10/09   ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT

RESOLVED:  that the following accounts be paid:-                                  £

1)  Clerk’s salary                                        



254.00
2)  Typing and office services  
                                                        21.50 
3)  Chester RFC – Room Hire – Jan  
                              

  30.00  
4)  Litter Warden    22hrs @ £6.31          


                      138.82
5)  Cancer Research UK     

                       

  25.00
6)  Barclays Bank Storage Charge                                                         1.00
10/10   INCOME
1)  Barclays Bank – Interest 





      .09










      .50










                 .11

2)  CWAC – Litter Warden payment




620.00


      -  Litter warden pay award payment



    8.80

3)  H M Customs – VAT Refund





 515.05

4)  War Stock Dividend






   15.78

10/11   CLERK – PETTY CASH

RESOLVED:  that the Clerk’s petty cash float be reimbursed in the sum of £3.39
10/12   CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED
Since their last meeting the Parish Council had received correspondence which was circulated to Members and this included:-
Cheshire West and Chester Council
Parish Precept 2010/11
Contributions to Play Areas in Parished Areas 2009-10 – Action:  Clerk to ensure Christleton Parish Council were taking this up.
Parish Orderly Grant Rate increase wef 1/4/09

Cheshire Association of Local Councils
Newsletter 130 – January 2010 
10/13  CALENDAR OF MEETINGS

RESOLVED:  that the next meeting be moved to 22 March 2010 subject to

                       availability of venue. 

10/14   ANY OTHER BUSINESS

1)  Litter on Land Adjacent to Vets – Mr C Morley informed the Parish Council that he was still awaiting to be contacted about his offer to liaise with the police and the individual concerned regarding the collection and dumping of litter in the Parish.
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